
UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

REGION 111 
2443 WARRENVILLE ROAD, SUITE 210 

LISLE, ILLINOIS 60532-4352 

JUN 1 5  2011 

Saiyid M. Shah, Ph, D. 
Radiation Safety Officer 
St. Mary's Medical Center 
Nuclear Medicine 
Evansville, IN 47750 

Dear Dr. Shah: 

In your letter dated March 21, 201 I, a request was made to add to License No. 13-03226-04, 
Kathryn Bryan, M.D. as an authorized user for 10 CFR 35.100 and 35.200. The training and 
experience information provided, including her American Board of Radiology certification, 
occurred more than 20 years ago and is not in accordance with 10 CFR 35.59, Recentness of 
Training. Therefore, Dr. Bryan cannot be added to your license at this time and your request 
has been voided. 

If you wish to add Dr. Bryan to your license in the future, please review 10 CFR 35.290, 35.59 
and provide recent training and experience as it applies to her use of byproduct materials under 
10 CFR 35.100 and 35.200. 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at (630) 829-9842. 

In accordance with 10 Code of Federal Regulations 2.390 of the NRC's "Rules of Practice," a 
copy of this letter will be available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public 
Document Room or from the NRC's Agencywide Documents Access and Management System 
(ADAMS), accessible from the NRC Web site at http://www.nrc.nov/readina-rm/adams.htmI. 

Sincerely, 

Toye L. Simmons' 
Materials Licensing Branch 
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